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WEST LAWN UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

January 2022 

You’re invited to our annual 

Pork & Sauerkraut 

Dinner  & Takeout! 

Saturday, January 1, 2022 

from 12:00 PM—3:00 PM 

in the WLUMC Community Center. 

 

(takeout available from  

11:30 am—3:00 PM) 

Pork & Sauerkraut plus “all the trimmings” 
Adults—$10 

Children 12 & under—$5  
(3 & under, free) 
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Are you looking to make a difference this summer? Are you 
hoping to make new relationships with new people in our 
church? West Lawn UMC will be taking a mission trip to 
West Virginia this summer that will give you an opportunity 
to make a difference by serving others in need and by  
forming new relationships with those you serve and with 
those you work alongside.  
 
Everyone – that includes all ages and skill levels – are wanted 
and needed for this trip! From the youth and their parents, to 
the young adults, elder adults, and the young-at-heart adults 
in our church; to the first-time mission-tripper to the mission 

trip veteran; to those who know how to swing a hammer and those that don’t know what a hammer is… all are wanted 
and needed for this trip! (You must have completed 6th grade to attend.) 
 
Pastor Chris and our youth pastor, Trisha Rabold, will be leading this intergenerational team to Central Appalachia 
(West Virginia, Virginia, North Carolina, Kentucky, Tennessee), specifically West Virginia. The trip will be from July 17
-23 and cost $300 per person. Those in our youth group will have an opportunity to earn scholarship money and lower 
their cost to $150. Everyone that is interested in joining our team, please plan to attend an informational  
meeting on Sunday, January 23 at 5:00pm in the Firehouse Café Youth Room. (Parents of youth, please  
attend this meeting.) 
 
Appalachia Service Project (ASP), is a Christian ministry, open to all people, that inspires hope and service through  
volunteer home repair in Central Appalachia. Since 1969, when it was founded by a United Methodist pastor, ASP  
volunteers have been making homes warmer, safer, and drier for families in need and providing life transforming  
experiences for everyone involved. To learn more about ASP, please visit their website (www.asphome.org) and attend 
the meeting on January 23 at 5:00pm.   
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“Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted.”  Matthew 5:4 
 

Grief can be overwhelming.  Loss and potential loss can be so frightening and painful that it feels like the world is 
simply caving in; sometimes it seems that there is no end to the pain.  In times of grief, prayers become a lifeline that 
upholds and guides us when we do not know the way.  Minute by minute and hour by hour, God sustains us. 
 

If you have suffered a recent loss or continue to struggle with the loss of a loved one, The Griefshare Ministry Team 
can help and would be honored to walk along side you through this time in your life.  This group of trained servants 
will minister to you through weekly meetings, offering a listening ear as well as proven suggestions to aid you in your 
grieving process.  
 

Classes will be held Monday evenings from 6:30 – 8:30 in the HeBrews Café, 
from January 17 through April 11. If you would like more information or to 
register, please contact the church at 610-678-5611. 

Griefshare Beginning January 17 

“For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light.” – Matthew 11:30 
 

Jesus tells us that we are to come to Him and He will carry our burdens for us.  One way He accomplishes that is 
through His people, the body of Christ.   
 

Did you know there are a number of caring ministries available at West Lawn Church that can help with those burdens 
you carry?  If you are hurting or struggling, whether its recent or long ago, whether you are young or older, whether 
you are male or female, whatever the circumstance, perhaps one of the caring ministries listed below or on the next 
page can help you in the healing process.  Each ministry has trained, caring people who would find it a privilege to walk 
with you through this season of drought. 
 

If you would like more information about any of these caring ministries, please contact the church office or Pastor Lisa 
at 610-678-5611.  If you are in a season of harvest and would like to become a care giver/facilitator, please contact Pas-
tor Lisa for opportunities to serve. 

West Lawn’s Caring Ministries 

 

Beginning in March 

 

Contact Pastor Lisa at 484-519-4517 for more 

information. 
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At this time in your life, it probably seems like 
chaos and uncertainty rule the day. The passing 
of your spouse affects every area of your life. 
Household responsibilities increase; loneliness 
strikes more frequently; future dreams have to 
be changed; and everyday stresses seem even 
more annoying or overwhelming. 
 
Please join the Griefshare team on Monday, 
January 10th from 6:30—8:30 PM in the HE-
Brews Café. Registration is preferred. Contact 
the church office at 610-678-5611 or Pastor 
Lisa at 484-529-4517. 

Prayer Team 
“Be joyful always; pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances, for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”   

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 
 

Many of you have shared with me how you’ve been blessed by the Advent themed prayer inserts that has been included 
in your bulletin during the four weeks of Advent.  These prayers were written by members of the prayer ministry team. 
The community of West Lawn UMC, and beyond, is blessed to have an active and vibrant prayer team ministry.  
Prayers aid in healing people in mind, body and spirit and help to encourage and inspire all to carry out the will of our 
Father.   
 

Many prayers are received throughout the week through the yellow prayer cards in the pews, the WLUMC app and 
website, and by phone calls, emails, and texts.  Members are also available for prayer on Sundays after every service, and 
at special services throughout the year.  Prayer team members are dedicated to caring for others by making a 
commitment to pray over all these requests continually and in all circumstances.   
 
You can also find the prayer team at or hosting other events, such as the prayer vigil on Good Friday, praying for 
residents at local nursing homes, and providing prayer at drive through events. 
 
“Therefore, confess your sins to each other and pray for each other so that you may be healed.  The prayer of a 
righteous person is powerful and effective.”  James 5:16 
 

Look for the Prayer Team members to be recognized on January 23rd, at all four services. 

Contact the church office at 610-678-5611 or Pastor Lisa at 484-529-4517. 
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Safe Haven Lighthouse 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from Safe Haven Lighthouse! Our curriculum this year has been Bible Studies 
for Life. In December, our lessons have led up to the birth of Christ. The kids have engaged in the lessons and are par-
ticularly good at answering the review questions. 
 
They also have been having fun making different crafts. They have made a snow globe with “snow” inside – no water. 
We were not going to go there. They also made an ornament filled with ribbon and shiny wrapped presents. On the top 
they put a wooden Nativity cutout. The Nativity represents the best gift we have or will ever receive. 
In December we are also going to be watching The Grinch that Stole Christmas while having our Christmas party. The 
kids’ request is walking tacos.  
 
We have been blessed this season to have 24 kids in our group plus two teen helpers! We are growing. We are also hap-
py to welcome Ruth Shaffer as a new helper. Ruth leads the kids in singing and she is highly creative. They have sung 
songs in Spanish and also Hebrew. 
 
We wish you all the best and that God’s Blessings will flow in and around you! 
 
Shalom, 
Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller 
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Angel Tree Party Reimagined 

We could not have asked for a more perfect day!  Sunshine and blue skies and the Grinch (aka Pastor Chris) greeted our 
volunteers and guests at our Angel Tree Drive Thru Party.  With support from the Spring Township Fire Police traffic 
moved smoothly. Addy and her human mom helped to entertain the children waiting to visit with Santa and Mrs. Claus. 
We were also so happy to work with the Wilson Leo Club both Friday and Saturday. Along with church volunteers 
Friday evening, we built 280 gingerbread houses and decorating material kits for the families to take home and build 
together.  Packages of cookies were prepared for each family from your generous donations of homemade Christmas 
cookies.  Santa checked his list twice to be sure every child received just what they needed.  Bibles were wrapped by 
families attending a special family night activity and were placed in the bag for each family we served. Additional bibles 
were offered at the event to families served by other groups. 
 
We want to thank Clover Farms for providing beverages to our guests. Wood To Wonderful provided special gift bags 
for the younger children in addition to our church family who has donated Beanie Babies that we shared with the older 
children. And a big thank you to our friends at Blankets of Hope who provided every child with a new blanket in their 
choice of color. 
 
This year the staff of Berks Connections Pretrial Services were able to serve more children than ever before with your 
help and other churches and community organizations.  While these children will always long for the parent who is 
incarcerated, they will know that they are loved and not forgotten. The family also has the Word of God in their hands 
and we pray they will find peace and come to know His love through His words and our actions.  We have all been truly 
blessed to share in this opportunity to serve God's children in our community and we thank you for generously 
supporting the  Angel Tree Project at West Lawn. 
 

Merry Christmas! 
 
Bob and Alice Moyer   
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Our next Inquirers’ Classes will 
be offered on Sunday, January 
30th from  12:30 to 2:00 pm  
and Saturday, April 30th at 9:00 
AM, both in the HE-Brews 
Cafe.  
 

If you would like to know more about West Lawn 
Church, The United Methodist Church, or are inter-
ested in uniting with this congregation, please plan to 
attend one of these upcoming classes.  
 
Please contact the church office at 610-678-5611 to 
pre-register. 

Wednesday, January 5 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM       
Sunday, January 9 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM   
Wednesday, January 12 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM    
Wednesday, January 19 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM  
Sunday, January 23 - Kids Club & Tween Group - 6-7:30 PM     
Wednesday, January 26 - Toddler Time & Kids Club Junior - 6:15-7:30 PM    

Children & Family Ministries Programs in January 

WAYS TO FINANCIALLY SUPPORT OUR CHURCH & MINISTRIES 
EFT - Electronic Funds Transfer 
Go to the West Lawn website www.westlawnumc.org and click on the GIVE tab. Follow the prompts to give or set-up 
recurring gifts. 
WLUMC Smart Phone APP 
Go to your APP store and download the West Lawn UMC App. Click on the GIVING button and follow the prompts 
to setup. 
Bill Pay 
An easy process offered by most banks to establish recurring or one-time gifts to be sent by check directly from your 
bank, without sharing any banking information with the church or a 3rd-party provider.  
Mail in your contribution to the church office. Be sure to designate your name and what the contribution is for. Send 
to: West Lawn United Methodist Church, 15 Woodside Ave., West Lawn, PA   19609-1664 
 

Thank you for your financial support of WLUMC! 

One simply cannot do  

the will of God 

while disregarding the  

Word of God 

for only the Word of God 

brings us to understand  

the ways of God. 
from the Seedbed Daily Text 

When all the gifts are received and counted, we expect to have raised $5,700!  The pastors and a few others set aside 
their razors in November, and many of YOU sponsored them.  Together, we will contribute $2,850 to the Congo 
Partnership, providing community health initiatives.  As the Rev. Dawn Taylor-Storm, Director of Connectional 
Ministries for the EPA/UMC, said, “This gift will literally bring LIFE to God's beloved people.” 
 
Together, we will also send an equal amount ($2,850) to St. Jude’s Children’s Research Hospital for pediatric cancer 
research, in honor of our own Charlotte Roland.  Gifts like ours are helping to bring about life-enhancing results for so 
many.  In December St. Jude’s reported that “a therapy developed at St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital has 
increased survival rates by more than 20 percentage points for children with high-risk neuroblastoma.  The 
treatment includes a novel monoclonal antibody manufactured on the St. Jude campus.” 
 

Thank you for joining with us in this simple, perhaps silly way to do a world of good in Jesus’ name! - Pastor Jeff 

No Shave November Report 

http://www.westlawnumc.org
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Firehouse Youth  
January 2022   

(See App for times &details)  
 

1/2–Confirm. & 6/7 SS to attend 
 worship  
 

No Youth Group due to winter 
 break 
 

1/9-9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 
 3pm Youth Group to  
 Winter Jam @ Santander 
 

1/14-16– Winter Retreat at  
          Pocono Plateau 
 

1/23– 9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 
6-8pm Youth Group  

 

1/30– 9:30am Confirm.,6/7 SS 
6-8pm Youth Group  

Confirmation Class 2022 
 Confirmation classes are starting 
to learn some of the basics of the Meth-
odist faith, including communion, bap-
tism, and understanding various forms of 
worship.     
 Students will be participating in 
an offsite weekend retreat with other EPA 
UMC groups later this winter, and we 
can’t wait for some normalcy.  

For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

umc.org  

Souper Bowl of Caring 
coming February 13th 

The Youth have continued to keep their hearts 
focused outward and come February, we will 
be continuing our tradition of collecting 
canned goods and non-perishable items for 
the Wilson Food Pantry.   
 

Even though COVID has been affecting our 
lives for 22 months now, there’s always a 
need for people who experience food insecu-
rity.  Last year, due to a Sunday morning 
snow shower, we didn’t collect much, so this 
year we are looking to have a much bigger 
collection.  Save up those cans and bring 
them in on February 13th as we take time to 
help feed the hungry.   
 

We will join the national organization 
“Souper Bowl of Caring” in collecting food 
donations, on a day when so many are fo-
cused on their own party platters.  Join us by 
taking some time before the big game to give 
to others.   

This Christmas season, the Youth focused on the Grinch, and what he can 
teach us about Christmas. We have been doing all sorts of large hearted Grinch 
tasks through our “pay-it-forward” Scavenger Hunt Night, making cards for 
shut-ins, participating in the Reverse Advent food collection, and serving our 
neighbors.  
 
In January we will be heading back to Pocono Plateau for a winter tradition 
here at Firehouse Youth– our winter retreat, complete with snowtubing!  We 
will be focusing on how we grow our faith, through service, through 
friendships, and through our daily spiritual habits.   
 
Also, our Youth Worship Band has spent time this fall playing during Youth 
Group, and they are excited to leadworship for the congregation just after  

Christmas.    -Trisha 
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If you are interested in scheduling 

a baptism or joining the church, 

please contact the church office at  

office@westlawnumc.org /  

610-678-5611 or one of the pastors. 

The Loyal Pairs & Spares Sunday 
School class theme is currently Engage: 
Waiting; Wonder; Show & Tell. We will 
be studying that theme December 
through end of February. 
 
Class meets each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. in 
room 110 of the Reiner Education 
Building.  All are welcome! 

Save the Date of Monday, February 14 for a Valentine's Day event of hilarious, 
unplanned, unscripted comedy by Lancaster Improv Players. Throughout the evening, 
also enjoy abundant appetizers and desserts. This event is for adults only and begins 
at 6:30 PM in our Community Center. The cost is $40 per couple, and you can sign up 
in advance beginning January 2 at the welcome center, in the church office or on our 
app.  
 
For additional information, or child care assistance, contact Kelly Rismiller at 
kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610–507–9141. 

West Lawn Friends— 
We Have Your Valentine’s Day Date Night Planned! 

The United Methodist 

Women will meet on 

Tuesday, January 18 at 

11:30am in HeBrews 

Café. Bring your lunch 

& beverage for a time 

of planning for the new year. All women are 

invited to share in the fellowship of Christian 

friends.  

Questions?? Contact Harriett Ziegenfuss (610-

678-3107) or Anna Bickhart (610-670-1671). 

Bowlers (or “Wanna Be’s”) 

Women's Book Club will 
meet Wednesday, January 
12, at 7:00 PM in room 
109 of the Education 
Building to discuss  
E t e r n a l  b y  L i s a  
S c o t t o l i n e .  
February's book will be 
Then She Was Gone by 

Lisa Jewel.  New readers always  
welcome! Come join the discussion! To be  
added to the email list or for information please 
c o n t a c t  D o n n a  B a r n h a r t 
at dmbhart2@gmail.com or 610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Area Food Pantry distribution 
will be on January 21st from 2:00-4:30PM in the 
W L U M C  C o m m u n i t y  C e n t e r .  
Pre-registration is preferred and can be scheduled 
by calling 484-525-0980.  
 

We are currently looking for donations of canned and dry goods.  
Items needed include cereal, peanut butter, jelly, macaroni & cheese, 
canned meat and canned pasta meals. 
 
The Food Pantry is held on the third Friday of each month with setup 
the Thursday before. Please contact Nancy Poole at 610-678-5537 if 
you would like to help with Thursday set up from 2-4 PM or Friday 
Pantry from 2-5PM. 

Join our small but dedicated group of ball 
rollers on Tuesday evenings at Berks Lanes.  
Any degree of ability welcomed as this is a non-
competitive group, just having a good time.  No 
weekly commitment; join us anytime. $14 for 3 
games. Practice starts at 6:15 sharp. Questions, 
call or text Bruce Morton (Kelly Rismiller’s dad) 
at 484-794-0744. 

mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
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Lois M. Rutt 
1/8/1932 – 11/14/2021 

Alice M. Sell 
2/5/1931 – 11/17/2021 

Dear Friends of West Lawn UMC, 
During this time of year it is important that we take 
the time to reflect on our blessings.  Little Acts 
of  Love is especially thankful for all of the  ways in 
which West Lawn UMC partners with our ministry. 
Your generous financial gifts  as well as helping hands 
working together in support of our work  allows us to 
improve the lives of our neighbors in the Greater 
Reading Community and for this we are greatly appre-
ciative. 
It is because of your support we are able to continue 
to provide assistance to our neighbors in need so they 
will be able to remain in their homes safely.  
We are truly grateful for your continued support of 
our ministry. And, we wish you all a happy and healthy 
New Year. Sincerely,  
Alice Moyer, Executive Director 
And the Board of Directors  

Marjorie E. Soule 
2/2/1936 – 11/21/2021 

Lois M. Carvel 
9/16/1926 – 11/27/2021 

Beatrice R. “Bea” Kalbach 
10/13/1921 – 11/27/2021 

Clayton D. Roberts 
6/5/1935 – 12/1/2021 

Jennifer Botwin: When Jennifer relocated to Berks County, she was excited to learn Pastor Jeff was at West Lawn 
UMC, as she was familiar with him as her pastor of Columbia UMC as a teen. She knew right away it was the place for 
her. Family is very important to her and keeping up with her two daughters Kira and Emelia has her busy. They enjoy 
being active and making memories together. She also has family in Lancaster County. Jennifer has enjoyed attending 
small group and building great friendships within West Lawn. Welcome Jennifer! 

Thank you good people of West 
Lawn UMC for your radical gener-
osity, as you considered the needs 
of those who are the least, the 
lost, the last and the dying in our 
world. I appreciate your gift, and I 
know it is greatly needed.  
May God continue to bless you and 
the members and ministry of West 
Lawn now and in the future. 
Blessings, 
Evelyn Kent Clark 
South District Superintendent 



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Jeff Raffauf 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 

 



Riley Feltenberger  
Luis Huertas  
Kirstin Michael  
Jane Moyer  
John Rubendall* 
 
JANUARY 30 
Abraham Jack  
Alexandra Mikes  
Frank Piscitello  
Scott Stiefel  
Kevin Surgeoner  
Gracyn Weber  
 
JANUARY 31 
Lisa Bagdon  
Christine Corcoran  
Luke Dundore  
David Englehart  
Jordyn Gavin  
Ingeborg Janiszewski  
Javier Romero  
Zachary Warren  

JANUARY 8 
Sherri Alvarez  
Charlotte Chung  
Aubrey Columbus  
Julia Hall  
Norah Ibrahim  
Susan Lensie  
Judy Marsden  
Lukas Taft  
Lukas Taft  
Morgan Waters  
Isabelle Wonderland  
Linda Wylezik  
 
JANUARY 9 
Robin Bailey  
Owen Gallagher 
(Frey)  
William Gosch  
Carrie Hoag  
Jim Pachuilo  
Samuel Yoder  
 
JANUARY 10 
Wayne Rhoads  
Sean Robitzer  
Steve Wagner  
Clara Weber  
Cindi Williams  
 
JANUARY 11 
Will Bramlett  
Zachery Carles  
Suzie Frank  
James Malia  
Kamilnne Moser  
Liz Zeiner  
 
JANUARY 12 
Mark Cooper  
Amanda Frankhouser  
Ethan Houghtby  
Sarah Larkin  
Beth Medaglia  
Connor Steudel  
Nancy Surgeoner  
Michelle Troxelle  
Ellen Zelinske  
 
JANUARY 13 
Erin Albanese  
Ellen Branch* 
Wynne Cloud V  
Lee Conner  
Chad Muir  
Jeffrey Raffauf  
Sarajean Reinert  
Rachel Sechrist  
Michael Vitalo  
 
JANUARY 14 
Connie Aldridge  
Robert Dudash  
John Epler  
Gianna Marshall  

Devan Miner  
Mike Moore  
Adrianna Ortolani  
 
JANUARY 15 
Travis Berger  
Brennan Bressler  
Amanda Hemmerich  
Martha Maher  
Kelly Thorne  
 
JANUARY 16 
Dennis Folk  
Colleen Keim  
Melissa Njambi  
Kinsey Palm  
Karl Prutzer  
Dan Wade  
Mark Waters  
 
JANUARY 17 
Amy Frear  
Gloria Kintzer  
Hannah Krall  
Enrico Leandro  
Tracey Pajski  
Ella Reppert  
Christine Shuey  
Saunja Vicari  
Dennis Zimmerman  
 
JANUARY 18 
Gary Auman  
Joseph Ferrara  
Parker Kline  
Rian Long  
Beverly Reedy  
Dani Romberger  
 
JANUARY 19 
Stacey Babula  
Jody Lebo  
Declan McGuire  
Kaitlyn Rohal  
Deborah Strohmayr  
Conor Surgeoner  
Linda Weikel  
 
JANUARY 20 
Callie Albanese  
J. Patrick Boylan  
Brian Ohlinger  
Jeremey Piccone  
Sherry Ricketts  
Marsha Sarfert  
Grace Trogus  
Brad Williams  
 
JANUARY 21 
Rebecca Christman  
Rebecca Correll  
Owen Farrell  
Ryder Johnson  
Jason Miller  
Kerry Shaak  

Angela Smith  
Lori Wade  
Arlene Yost  
 
JANUARY 22 
Patricia Barrick  
Angeline DeMoss  
Dexter Henninger  
Natalie Mays  
Carter Weaver  
 
JANUARY 23 
Sheryl Althouse  
Elissa Arzuaga  
Doris Banks* 
Stephanie Bunting  
Linda Laumeister  
Linda Linsey  
Glenn Melos  
Deborah Schilling  
Jonathon Speece  
 
JANUARY 24 
Kenneth Dearstyne* 
Jayne Rhoads  
David Stoltz  
Patricia Wenrich  
 
JANUARY 25 
Richard Becker  
Logan Beidelman  
Victoria Bryan  
Anna Delewski  
Rozalynn Duncan  
Anderson Forrest  
Mark Hostetter  
Tina Krize  
Mildred Lavalle  
Jordan Rivera  
 
JANUARY 26 
Kayla Busack  
Judy Geschwindt  
Rachel O'Donnell  
Lana Rodgers  
James Salyards  
Daniel Thompson  
 
JANUARY 27 
Katelynn Grabey  
Payton Mays  
Brayden Meadows  
David Schwenk  
 
JANUARY 28 
George Bauer  
Ronald Kauffman  
Angelica Lena  
Abigail Madara  
Brian Schwenk  
Meghan Wendt  
 
JANUARY 29 
Juan Arzuaga  
Donald Carpenter  

JANUARY 1 
Stephen Awurumibe  
John Richard Bertolet  
Nola Bramlett  
Avery Haas  
Makaila Lainez  
Garrett Miner  
Kyle Reaser  
Ethan Williams  
 
JANUARY 2 
Nathaniel Dutt  
Camryn Waltz  
 
JANUARY 3 
Thomas Aungst  
Lexi Barby  
Spencer Berger  
Logan Dutt  
J. Charles Gardner  
Jackson Mueller  
Shane O'Connor  
Dana Thorne  
 
JANUARY 4 
Lucas Devine  
Corinne Dutt  
Madison Hughes  
Christopher Rhoads  
Derek Romich  
 
JANUARY 5 
Ava Chung  
Ryan Gusley  
Robert McCarthy  
Sheila Morris  
Stephanie Wert  
 
JANUARY 6 
Kylie Angstadt  
Jeff Bittner  
Joshua Dierolf  
Gabriel Meck  
Colin Melnyk  
Abby Ohlinger  
Leah Ruth  
Shane Turner  
Theodore Yost  
 
JANUARY 7 
Ty Bassetti  
Dylan Brunick  
Savannah Bruno  
Craig Dodge  
Marjorie Luigard  
Anne Louise Reinert  
Kim Ressler  
Evan Whitney  
Eileen Williams  
Gregory Zelinske  
Melissa Zillhardt  
 

 
 
 
 
 
*Doris Banks 
815 W. Leesport Rd., 
Apt. 213 
Leesport, PA 19533 
*John Rubendall 
1241 Park Rd. 
Reading, PA 19605 
*Ellen Branch 
Berkshire Center,  
Rm 131B 
5501 Perkiomen Ave. 
Reading, PA 19606 
*Ken Dearstyne 
1 Reading Dr, HCC #106 
Wernersville, PA 19565 

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


